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December 3, 2018 

 

Mr. William Melofchik 

Legislative Director     sent via e-mail 

NCOIL National Office     wmelofchik@ncoil.org  

2317 Route 34, Suite 2B 

Manasquan, NJ  08736 

 

Dear Mr. Melofchik: 

 

The Physicians Research Institute (PRI) has previously commented on the proposed amendments to the 

“Model Bill” (letter of July 9, 2018) relating to the dispensing of medicines by physicians.   

 

PRI’s principal criticism was that the NCOIL Workers’ Compensation Subcommittee relied on data 

provided by the Workers’ Compensation Research Institute (WCRI).  See November 17, 2017 minutes 

of the Committee where Chair Marguerite Quinn introduced two researchers from WCRI.  This data has 

been discredited and is unreliable.  

 

The same criticism was made by MedChi, The Maryland State Medical Society (letter of July 5, 2018).   

 

These comments were “rebutted” by WCRI in its letter of submission to NCOIL.  The gist of WCRI’s 

defense is that its statistics were based on a different data grouping than that used by the Maryland 

Workers’ Compensation Commission (Maryland Commission) and, when properly correlated, the results 

were the same.  

 

Mark Twain is reported to have said that there were three types of lies:  “lies, damn lies and statistics.”  

The real question is why did WCRI study a certain subset of claims which it had to know distorted the 

truth? 

 

The Maryland Commission had participated with WCRI at a cost of $190,000 a year for the 10 years 

before the Commission studied the data on its own.  The Commission then withdrew from studies with 

WCRI but kept a low cost membership ($250 a year).  R. Karl Aumann, the Chair of the Maryland 

Commission, characterized the WCRI conclusions as follows:  “After conducting our own research 

and analysis of the data, the veracity and reliability of the WCRI reports were suspect.” 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Joseph A. Schwartz, III 

JAS:jsm  President 

Enclosure 

cc:  Gene Ransom, III, CEO, MedChi, The Maryland State Medical Society  
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